



## General Meeting 5 February 2024 Minutes

Item	Presenter
1. Opening Prayer	Fr John
2. Attendance and Apologies–	Secretary
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Moved by: Geoff Harrison</li> <li>○ Seconded by: Anne Stone</li> </ul>	Secretary
4. Correspondence <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ In– Bank Statement, Fundraising Mail</li> <li>○ Out</li> </ul>	Secretary
5. Principal's Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Acknowledgment of the passing of Mr Stephen Tait</li> <li>• Acknowledgement &amp; thank you to the P&amp;F for the welcome back to staff event.</li> <li>• Lindum Station upgrade – There has been some challenges, Iona will continue to work with QR with regards to buses to ensure it keeps getting better.</li> <li>• Good academic start – Strive to Achieve Awards</li> <li>• 2 music camps already</li> <li>• Production auditions</li> <li>• AIC sports trials have begun.</li> <li>• 5-7 information nights occurred last week; the rest of the year levels will occur next week.</li> <li>• National Oblate Youth – students attended this over the Christmas break.</li> <li>• Primary School swimming competition has already taken place.</li> <li>• Primary School building should be completed by term 2.</li> <li>• We have had a drug education program for the years 10-12</li> <li>• This year's focus for the staff and students is "what it means to be an Ionian" and how to make a positive contribution.</li> </ul>	Trevor Goodwin



<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Thank you to the P&amp;F and everyone that helped at the Welcome BBQ.</li></ul>	
6. Rector's Report – Postponed	Postponed
<p>7. President's Report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Introduction of new P&amp;F committee members</li></ul> <p>Orders of business –</p> <p>Morning tea for new families on day 1.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Moved by: Bronwyn Housego</li><li>○ Seconded by: Geoff Harrison</li></ul> <p>Welcome BBQ – \$900</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Moved by: Monette Emery</li><li>○ Seconded by: Leeanne Goodwin</li></ul> <p>Continue supporting the following.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Welfare Dogs (Delta Dogs)</li><li>• Happy Families</li><li>• Ladies Lunch</li><li>• Dads &amp; Lads</li><li>• Water bubblers on Davine Oval</li><li>• The idea of students coming to the P&amp;F with ideas</li><li>• Possibly host a Mums and Sons tennis playing day</li><li>• Brayden advised that Peter Holmes would like to refresh the colour run this year with a renewed energy and back with the P&amp;F more</li></ul>	Julian Armstrong
<p>8. Committees</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Music Supporters Group Report- nil update</li><li>• Catholic Parents QLD – nil update</li></ul>	Group representative



<p>9. General Business</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Lisa Woodhead &amp; Narelle Hamilton also elected to General committee positions of the Iona P&amp;F.</li><li>• Election of the new Secretary of the P&amp;F (Megan Denny)<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Moved by: Bronwyn Housego</li><li>○ Seconded by: Leeanne Goodwin</li></ul></li><li>• Peter Stone advised that the audit of the P&amp;F should be finalised by the end of this week.</li><li>• Question about the option of a white wide brim hat for cricket instead of black.</li><li>• Question about blazers for the commitment ceremony – there has been no communication.</li><li>• Some parents &amp; guardians parking illegally to drop off and pick up students.</li><li>• Question – where will the parent’s dinner be held this year? No decisions have been made at this point.</li><li>• Some parents have concerns with the length of some of the boy’s hair and the wearing of diamond studs. Would like consistency in the approach of dealing with this matter.</li><li>• Lunch time bullying and how this is being addressed. Trevor advised that through consistency from staff and students and bringing the focus back to what it means to be an Ionian.</li><li>• A big thank you to the year 13 boys for all the help so far and to the year 12 boys that attended the Welcome BBQ.</li><li>• Cr Lisa Atwood for the Doboy Ward provided a council update. Along with the Lindum Station upgrade there will be changes to Sibley Road, No right turn at the end of Sibley Road at the train station end. The projects team will come out to meet with Trevor Goodwin &amp; Iona about this.</li><li>• Alex Giveny – Lord Mayor’s representative for Wynnum Manly attended and advised of a ‘Friends of the Hemmant Cemetery’ Group that meets on the last Sunday of every month at the Wynnum Hal , next meeting 25/2/24 at 10am.</li></ul>	Julian Armstrong
10. New Business	All



11. Action Items			
○ Open			
<b>Raised</b>	<b>Item</b>		
5/2/24	Communication to families about blazers for the commitment ceremony	Trevor Goodwin	
5/2/24	Communication to families with regards to illegally parking to drop off and pick up students – reminder about this and that Council could be out in force.	Trevor Goodwin	
12. Next General Meeting 4 March 2024 6pm			